
Resolution 2015-8:  Request for Speed Study on 105th Street NW in Watab Township 
 
 

WHEREAS, residents have requested a speed study on 105th Street NW in Watab Township, 
Benton County, State of Minnesota due to what they believe are unsafe conditions; and 
 
WHEREAS, the road is not currently posted with a speed limit; and 
 
WHEREAS, 105th Street NW is an urban street with many homes and businesses; and 
 
WHEREAS, an April 2nd Speed Study report showed an average of 515 cars per day on 105th 
Street; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Watab Town Board believes it is in the best interest of the township’s residents 
to conduct a speed study to determine safety needs; 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT HEREBY RESOLVED that the Watab Town Board requests 
authorization from the Minnesota Department of Transportation to conduct a speed study on 
105th Street NW between U. S. Highway 10 and County Road 55. 
 
Adopted this seventh day of April 2015 by the unanimous vote of the Town Board. 
 
 
Ed Kacures Jr., Chairman __________________________________ 
 
Pat Spence, Clerk  __________________________________ 


